Meeting on beam test stand for materials, collimators and absorbers – 14-OCT-2008 –  DRAFT

Present: Ralph Wolfgang Assmann, Alessandro Bertarelli, Juan Blanco, Nadine Conan, Ilias Efthymiopoulos, Christoph Hessler, Michael Lazzaroni, Rüdiger Schmidt, Helmut Vincke
Excused: Brennan Goddard, Malika Meddahi, John Sheppard
Specifications for target area

The specifications have not yet been finalized but will be sent by Ralph Wolfgang Assmann soon. Ilias Efthymiopoulos suggested including some information on the alignment of the targets in the specifications. Rüdiger Schmidt pointed out that it might be interesting to investigate pulse heating of superconducting magnets at HiRadMat (with 1e12 protons) and suggested to invite Gijs de Rijk for the next meeting to present his ideas concerning this topic.
Upstream access possibility to TI 2
The question if there is an upstream access possibility to TI 2 after the installation of the beam line to WANF has been briefly checked by Brennan Goddard and Christoph Hessler. There exists a chicane at the point where the new beam line will branch off from TI 2 which prevents upstream access to TI 2. As Ilias Efthymiopoulos pointed out access using the TT61 tunnel would also be difficult due to its huge slope of 8.5%. So, if option A, B or C would be chosen the T1 target must be removed to provide access by BA7. Ilias Efthymiopoulos pointed out that the needed time to do this would be of the order of 1 month. Before the work could start the location has to be chosen.
Updates concerning RP issues
Helumt Vincke further discussed the slides of Nadine Conan which have already been shown at the last meeting. He expects that the radiation level in the upstream area of WANF will be quite good after removal of the old tax blocks. However simulations have to be carried out to get a rough estimate of the dose rate after WANF dismantling. Therefore the measurement results of concrete sample 2 have to be extrapolated further downstream to the T9 target area. These simulations and the rough dose rate estimate could be done in about 2 weeks. Ralph Assmann pointed out that the following two questions must be investigated:
· Dose rate after WANF dismantling

· Dose rate after HiRadMat operation

Furthermore, it must be 100% sure to be able to use the facility after the clean out before starting the work on this. Nadine Conan pointed out that she strongly prefers the WANF solution and wants to avoid irradiating the TT61 tunnel.
Updates concerning the test areas and the cost estimate for WANF dismantling and cleaning up
Ilias Efthymiopoulos reported from his last meeting on safety aspects with Ghislain Roy. He pointed out that a closed loop ventilation scheme must be foreseen. Although a closed loop ventilation system is not necessary from the beginning of the project, it must be possible to upgrade the ventilation system without working in the radioactive environment. A closed loop ventilation system can be easily installed in WANF but will be complicated to install in TT61 due to a conflict with SPS ventilation system (TT61 is there used as an exhaust).

Furthermore, the humidity requirements should be defined and the environmental impact should be examined. It would be possible to prepare the ventilation system for humidity control.
Furthermore, Ilias Efthymiopoulos proposed to service the rails of the crane for the case that there is a need for the crane in the future. 

Ilias Efthymiopoulos pointed out that the considered shielding of HiRadMat from TI 2 is too optimistic. The time and the costs for building this shielding would be too much comparing to the gain of time resulting from a better access to HiRadMat. Instead, the time between the filling cycles of the LHC should be used for access. This should be possible with the present SPS interlock system but has to be checked.
Ilias Efthymiopoulos reported that concerning the cost estimate for WANF dismantling there will be a first meeting with the companies in 2 weeks. For the clean out and dismantling itself he expects a duration of about 3 months and some more months for the preparation of the work. If the costs for the WANF dismantling must be approved by the financial committee much more time will be needed (for market survey, call for tenders, preparation for the financial committee, etc.). Ralph proposed to start the market survey immediately and to establish a schedule for WANF clean out. Furthermore, work packages for the shutdown (T1 dismantling, etc.) should be defined as soon as possible. However, Ilias Efthymiopoulos pointed out that therefore the specification of the facility is needed.
Next steps

· Finalized specifications for target area (Ralph Wolfgang Assmann)
· Pulse heating of superconducting magnets at HiRadMat (Gijs de Rijk, TBC)

· Updates concerning RP issues (Helmut Vincke)

· Updates concerning the test areas and the cost estimate for WANF dismantling and cleaning up (Ilias Efthymiopoulos)
· Updates on T1 dismantling

· First draft of the memo concerning the WANF dismantling (Ralph Wolfgang Assmann)
AOB
There will be no meeting on 21.10.2008 due to the LHC inauguration ceremony. The date of the next meeting is Tuesday 28.10.2008 at 16:30 in room 864-1-C02. A webex connection will be available for our colleagues from SLAC.








Christoph Hessler, 15.10.2008

